EDUCATION, EMPLOYMENT AND WORKPLACE RELATIONS

SENATE LEGISLATION COMMITTEE - QUESTIONS ON NOTICE
2007-08 ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES HEARING

Outcome 2

DEEWR Question No. EW133 08

Senator Fierravanti-Wells provided in writing.

Question

Investing In Our Schools Program

What is the current status of the Investing In Our Schools Programs, and is it intended to
abolish the same? If so, what is the date of abolishment and have all promised grants under

the program been paid?

In relation to New South Wales, please list all grants under the Investing In Our Schools
program, including the electorate, and amount, and proposed expenditure under the grant.

Answer

e The Investing in Our Schools Program was a 2004 election commitment of the previous
Government which was intended to run for a four-year period. It concludes as determined
by the previous government in 2008.

e Grants for the final round and milestone payments for previous rounds continue to be
paid.

e Please see
www.investinginourschools.dest.gov.au/government/announcement/approved grants.htm
for information on grant amounts and project outlines for all schools funded under the
IOSP.

o |OSP data is not collected by electorate. To provide the requested information by
electorate would require an unreasonable diversion of departmental resources.

e Please refer to attached media release.
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Prime Minister of Australia | John Howard

Media Release

18 February 2007

Investing in Our Schools Program

I am pleased to anncunce that Australian schools will benefit from a $181 million extension to the highly successiul
Investing in Our Schools Pragram.

The %1 billion already provided under my Govermment's 2004 election commitment, has been used effectively by schools
to help build and repair vital infragtructure.

To ensure that every school community has an opportunity to benefit from this program, we are providing an additional
$127 million to gevernment schools and an additional $54 millien to non government schools in 2007 for a final round of
funding.

These funds will be targeted to schools that have received litte or no funding under the program to date. To date more
than 6,000 government and 1,500 non-government schools have received funding under the Investing in Our Schools
Program. This hag included funding for classroom upgrades, new toilet blocks, up to date computer labs and safe
playgrounds.

The overwhelming interest in this program, from govemment schools in particular, indicates that many small capital and
infragtructure projects have not been recaiving the support they need

This new commitment to the Investing in our Schools Program demonstrates the Australian Government's recognition of
the important contribution school infrastructure makes to achieving high standards of education. 1t is in addition to more
than $9.3 bilion the Australian Government will provide in 2006-07 for government and non-govemment schools, an
increase of 158 per cent since 19986,

More information can be obtained from the IOSP Hofline on 1300 383 007 or by visiting the website at
hitp:fiwvew.iospk. dest.aov,.aw,. Details of the 2007 funding round will also be sent directly to School Principals.





